
A Message from the Director ; 
Dear Parents, 

Welcome to the 2007-2008 year! By the time you receive 
this edition of the Chronicle the children should be settled 
into their respective educational and child care program. 
We hope that you are pleased with your child's program 
and are developing a productive relationship with your 
child's teacher or provider. 

Early in September I received a phone call from my 
daughter who was excited to tell me that she had spoken 
with their twin daughters' new preschool teacher. She 
had been able to go to work a little later that morning and 
was able to watch her girls enter their classroom without 
hesitation and get involved with an activity on their own. 
Through a brief conversation with their teacher she got 
some insight into how they were adjusting and gained a 
deeper appreciation of the meaning behind the numerous 
"papers" they were bringing home from school. She felt 
reassured that her children were doing well and that their 
teacher really cared about them. 

The teachers and providers at Cole-Harrington were 
quite busy this past summer as they learned how to use a 
new assessment tool that would provide feedback to par-
ents in a more meaningful and "user friendly" format. Last 
spring Cole-Harrington was awarded a competitive grant 
by the Department of Early Education and Care (EEC) to 
begin using a standardized assessment tool in preparation 
of our applying for a universal preschool quality grant in 
the upcoming fiscal year. The quality grant would provide 
funds for all our preschool classrooms to support higher 
teacher salaries, increased professional training and the 
purchase of classroom supplies and materials. Family 
child care providers with the child development associate 
(CDA) credential or a B.S. degree who serve preschoolers 
would also be eligible to receive these funds. Once we 
are awarded the quality grant we will be in a position to 
continue to receive these funds in subsequent years if the 
legislature continues to approve funding for quality grants. 

The assessment tool we chose to use was the High Scope 
Cognitively Oriented Curriculum COR. Our program has 
been using the High Scope curriculum since the 1980's as 
part of its educational program. With EEC funds we held a 
two-day week-end training, two evening workshops, pur-
chased laptops and licenses to install the assessment tool 
software program. COR requires extensive documentation 
of teachers/providers' observations of children to verify 
that the children have made progress in all developmental 
areas. Parents get a computer generated report with the 
observations listed. 

Given that most of our infants and toddlers move on to 
one of our preschool programs or stay with their providers 
through the preschool years we decided to begin using the 
High Scope COR for infants and toddlers as well and pro-
vided the training for staff and providers this past summer. 
Having uniform assessment tools across CH programs will 
provide curriculum continuity for the children and sup-
port teachers' efforts to plan activities based on children's 
developmental needs. Although the use of the COR will 
be challenging we feel very proud to have been selected to 
participate in this important state initiative! 

Since the beginning of 2007 we have been quite busy 
expanding our various child care programs to provide care 
to additional at-risk children referred by the Department of 
Social Services (DSS). As a result of Commissioner Reale's 
efforts there is now a law that guarantees child care for 
DSS involved children if it is felt that the child and his/her 
family would benefit from this community resource. In a 
record six months our social work staff and family child 
care early childhood specialists increased the number of 
at-risk children served from 82 to 164 children and the 
number continues to grow! We are serving more children 
referred from the Arlington, Weymouth, Brockton and 
Taunton/Attleboro area offices but our greatest number 
of referrals has been from the Plymouth DSS office. There 
are nineteen towns covered by the Plymouth DSS office 
and the area had been woefully underserved. We now 
have an additional office in Plymouth for our large family 
child care system and have developed a child care network  

 
 
 
 
wherein we sub-contract with private centers to provide 
care to at-risk children. The development of the child care 
network is based on a model of care we developed in 1999 
for at-risk children in underserved towns in the South 
Norfolk county area with funding provided by the Office 
for Child Care Services through a competitive bid to create 
new programs for at-risk children. 

Another area of increased attention at the state level is 
the issue of After School and Out of School Time (ASOST) 
for children aged 5 — 18 years. Governor Patrick is looking 
at different options to increase children's time in school 
and after school activities to promote children's develop-
ment across the board. He appointed a committee which 
held hearings across the state to learn more about the 
needs of this age group and find out about the kinds of 
programs communities are currently offering. I attended 
the hearing in Fall River and learned a great deal from the 
city youth workers, providers, parents, and students who 
testified. I also testified and spoke about the school-aged 
programs we had developed in Canton for children in the 
elementary grades. Our inclusion of enrichment courses 
during the school year and school based summer program 
clearly stands as a model for other communities. 

Governor Patrick did secure additional Department of 
Education funding for ASOST grants for this fiscal year 
from the legislature. We submitted a proposal but unfor-
tunately did not get selected this time. There were 148 
applications and only 100 were funded. The priority for 
funding was for "students in high need communities as 
evidenced by low income levels and need for academic 
improvement." Although our proposal was not funded 
the process of writing the granted helped us identify some 
areas where we could improve our program. We hope to 
pool our current resources amid obtain private funding to 
develop academic tutoring services to students enrolled in 
our summer program; develop a mentoring program for 
middles school student aides; offer sports clinics in the 
summer program: purchase additional laptops for stu-
dents' use in our homework club courses; hire consultants 
to support the inclusion of children with special needs; 
and, support additional professional development oppor-
tunities for staff. 

Well as you can see we have a very ambitious agenda 
this year! I am confident that we will be able to accomplish 
all our goals.  We have a great team, of administrators, edu-
cators, clinician-s, providers, all of whom share a passion 
and mission to create and deliver quality services to 
young children and their parents. We look forward to 
working with you and hope it will be a productive year for 
you. 

Gail Brown 
Program Director 


